FC79. Local Government Boundary Commission for Scotland: 5th Reviews of
Electoral Arrangements — Amendments to Polling Scheme

Council considered a report by the Chief Executive presenting a polling scheme for
the purposes of the Local Government elections on 4 May 2017.

Council had agreed, on 7 December 2017 (ref FC51) to undertake a public
consultation on a revised scheme and to consider the outcome of this before the
nomination period commenced for the local government elections.

No responses had been received in regard to the consultation. However a change to
the polling place situated at Carron Co-op car park (ward 6) within a vacant shop
unit in the Carron Centre was now proposed.

Decision

Council agreed the polling scheme appended to the report, subject to the
polling stations at polling district FW611 changing from Mobile Unit Co-op Car
Park to New Unit 2, the Carron Centre, with immediate effect for the purpose of
the local government elections on 4 May 2017 and until the next full review of
polling places to be held between 1 October 2018 and 31 January 2020,
subject to any individual changes required in the interim period.



